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South Wilts Core Strategy

Procedural Meeting Friday 28 Jan 2011 at The Red Lion

I attended the above meeting on behalf of the HNA, and the following are my brief notes on the major points (comments in italics are my own comments):
1)  The Examination of the SWCS by the Planning Inspector was suspended in July 2010 to allow Wiltshire Council to consider the implications of the proposed abolition of the Regional Spatial Strategies by the new coalition government. 
(The RSS formed the mandatory basis for the growth figures built into the SWCS).
2) This meeting was convened by the Planning Inspector (Mr Robert Yuille) to provide an opportunity to consider the implications of this and other changes in the National Planning system, and the direction Wiltshire Council wish to take in consequence.
3) David Milton on behalf of Wiltshire Council stated that they had looked at the growth pressures on South Wilts, and as a result of these changes in policy and the downturn in the economy, they were now estimating much lower growth figures. In consequence, the need for houses and jobs had been scaled down.
4) In response to a question from the Inspector, David Milton stated that ‘it was a fair assumption’ that the revised submission would involve the deletion of ‘one or more’ strategic sites, but he could not confirm this since the plan had not yet been approved by Council.
(We have been given to believe that the strategic site on Netherhampton Road has indeed been deleted, and if this is confirmed, then the key objective of the HNA representation has been achieved)
5) There was then much discussion on whether the proposed changes are ‘focussed’ changes or ‘extensive’ changes, with David Milton insisting that the changes were ‘narrowly focussed’ on the implications of lower growth estimates, and that the original strategy remained sound.  The Inspector re-iterated that the existing submission remains on the table unless and until it is withdrawn.
(My understanding of the importance of this planning jargon is that, provided the changes are deemed by the Inspector to be ‘focussed’ changes, then they can be considered alongside the original submission, and only the changes need be consulted on.  However if the changes are deemed ‘extensive’, then the original submission must be withdrawn, and the whole process starts all over again)
6) If all goes well, the expected timetable is as follows: 
Revisions submitted to Full Council 

22 February 2011 
Consultation on revisions 6 weeks (say) 

mid March to end April 2011 

Examination in Public of the revisions 

May 2011 
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